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  COONABARABRAN PUBLIC 
   SCHOOL  NEWSLETTER                      

    

 

 
Mr Noel Willoughby 
Principal 

Phone:  02) 6842 1771    Fax:  02) 6842 2416 
Email: coonabarab-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 
Check us out on the web!! 

www.coonabarab-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

17 November 2010 

 

Newell Highway 
PO Box 169 

COONABARABRAN 
NSW  2357 

 

Dates to Remember: 
 

Monday 22nd—Wednesday 24th November  K-6L excursion to Sydney 
Friday 26th—Saturday 27th November   Chess Finals in Sydney 
Monday 22nd—Friday 26th November  Yrs 5 & 6 Canberra excursion 
         Intensive Swimming 
Monday 29th—Friday 3rd December   Intensive Swimming    

Last Friday we had a visit from the IKI Crew who conducted an iKi live with all classes and did some 
further training with our school IKI crew.  Everyone had a great time and got quite physical  

participating in the IKI dance.  The IKI principles of * Look listen and Learn* NO play NO play 
* I’m OK, You’re OK were reinforced throughout each workshop. 

   Iki Live 
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Walkathon Winners 

Last Wednesday we had our walkathon assembly 
and presentation.  Thank you to all those peo-
ple who raised money and contributed to our 
school walkathon.  All money raised from the 
walkathon goes towards our school sports fund.  
The school sports fund purchases up to date 
sporting equipment for our school and helps 
 subsidise sporting travel. The class who raised 
the most money was 3P, congratulations 3P on 
your fabulous effort of raising  $534 . The  
students who raised the most money in our 
school were: 
Sappirah Knight from 3P with $212.60 
Emily Wallace from 3P with $210 
Konna Newton from 4S with $165 
Congratulations to these three students on their 
remarkable fundraising efforts.  These 3 students 
received a $40 gift voucher from Toyworld for 
their efforts. We have to make mention of three 
students in our school who went to an extra  
effort to contribute to raise money for the  
walkathon. Firstly Chloey Ensor from 3V who 
wrote a very adult letter to a business in town 
asking for sponsorship.  Well Done Chloey 
Secondly to Jack and Ned Isedale.  Jack and Ned 
did not participate in the actual walking of the 
walkathon because they were in Sydney whilst 
Jack competed at State Athletics.  However they 
eagerly collected donations and raised $51 dollars 
each for our walkathon.  That just shows what 
great school spirit you have.  Thankyou to Donna 
from Toyworld for donating one of the gift 
vouchers. The total amount raised so far is   
$3440. Don’t forget if you still have monies  
owing to the school for the walkathon,  it needs 
to be dropped to the school office as soon as  
possible. Every person who raised money for the 
walkathon received a prize to thank them for 
their efforts. 

CAP Clubs Day 
Friday 19th November will be our last CAP clubs 
day for 2010. Children are able to attend school 
out of uniform.  Years 3-6 children will participate 
in a variety of activities at school and within our 
community.  If your child is leaving the school 
grounds they will need to have returned a  
permission note to Mrs Pincham.  If your child is 
attending Pilliga Polttery and is in the Year 4,5,6 
group they will need a packed lunch.  Those in 
Years 3,4 group will need a packed recess.   
Children in K-2 will enjoy their activities from 
1.40-3pm.  Another activity will be at the pool 
and students will walk to the pool. 

Selective High School applications 
for 2012 

Applications are now open for students currently 
in Year 5 who wish to apply for placement in a 
Government Selective High School in 2012.  This 
includes a virtual selective class ( Students in this 
would attend their local public high school while 
in the class) as well as schools such as Farrer  
Memorial Agricultural High School.  If you have 
any interest in having your child apply for a 
 position in one of these classes/school please 
 contact  Mr Willoughby this week. 

Reading to Learn Parent Session 
On Tuesday 23rd November there will be a short 
workshop to introduce parents to the Reading to 
Learn program that is running in our school.  It 
will last 1-1.5 hours from 9.15 and be held in the 
staffroom.  You don’t need to bring anything and 
you will be rewarded for your effort with  
morning tea.  Come and join in to experience how 
your children are learning.  Please indicate below 
your interest—(for catering and preparation of  
materials). 

M Mack 
……………………………………………………. 
 

I would like to participate in the  

Reading to Learn Parent workshop  
on Tuesday 23 November at 9.15am. 

 
Signed……………………………………………. 
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ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 

Shekere Beats 
When??  2 pm Thursday 18   
   November 
Where?  School hall 
Cost?  $3 per student 

Please send money to class  
teachers as soon as possible to  
secure a place in this exciting 

show. 

5th Tim Bennell 
7th Fergus Atkinson 
9th Ben Hasson 
10th Luke Fechner 
11th Genevieve Abbott, Jordan Dicks 
12th Deshaane Plunkett 
13th Jacob Bonello 
14th Matthew Wood, Tallon Devenish 
15th Lani Darko 
16th Jorja Henderson 
17th Matilda Ratcliffe, Tomas Bowman,  
 Graham Bell 
19th Jessica Bandman 
23rd Andrew Moody 
24th Jacob Bandman 
25th George Bell, Alan Sharp 
26th Max Phillips 
28th Harry Willoughby 
29th Madison Heywood 
38th Anikan Evans 
40th Amy– Maree Harris 
41st Mason Connell 
43rd Daniel Dicks 
46th Oliver Kearney 
51st Hannah Meier 
54th Amelia Smith  

No Primary Assembly this week due to 

the Shekere Beats performance in the 

hall at 2pm. 

Warrumbungles Photo Competition 
Recently, Stage 2 students entered their photos in 
the ‘Warrumbungles Photo Competition.’  The staff 
voted on the entries and Matilda Chapman’s (3V) 
entry was chosen as the winner.  Matilda’s photo 
will now be enlarged and displayed in the school.  
Congratulations Matilda and thank you to all 
who entered. 

Intensive Swimming Commences 
Intensive swimming lessons will commence on 
Monday 22nd November for a two week period.  
All children Years 2-6 who cannot swim have  
received notes and information about this.  These 
notes will need to be returned at the very latest 
on Friday 19th November.  Please remember your 
swimmers, towel, hat and sunscreen for Monday. 

Coonabarabran Public School 
 Remembers 

Last Thursday was Remembrance day and our school 
commemorated and remembered those brave men and 
women who sacrificed so much for us in the war with a 
short service and we observed a minute’s silence.  
Thank you to Aimee Sanders for her delivery of the 
service. 

Canberra Excursion 
Next week Stage 3 head to Canberra for their end of 
year excursion to culminate their studies on 
Government and the city of Canberra.  Have a great 
time and we look forward to hearing about your 
time in a future newsletter. 

Important note to Parents 
Families of students affected by buses leaving 
school early, due to road closures in wet weather, 
will soon receive a form for completion giving the 
school alternate arrangements for their  
children on days roads are closed. (i.e.  in case 
parents cannot be contacted.) Please complete 
and return the form to school as soon as  
possible when you receive it. 
Please ensure your mobile phones are  
accessible to us on rainy days (not answering 
machines).     
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Remedial Massage 
Therapist 

Louise McEvoy 
Dip RM, Ac M. ATMS 

ATMS Accreditation No: 16418 
91Hawkers Rd 

 Bookings Essential 
Most health fund rebates available. 

AH:6843 1474 
Mob:0428 684270  
Gift Certificate available 
     
     BEAUTY THERAPY  
 TREATMENTS 

 

COONA FOOD SUPPLIER PTY LTD 

Your local Countrywide  
Food Service Distributor 

Specialising in: 

Bulk Catering Frozen Foods & Bulk 

Groceries 

Party Snack Foods 

Frozen Seafoods, Prawns, Oysters, 

Fish 

Bulk Washing Powder/Detergents 

Bulk Cleaning Materials/

Disinfectants 

Paper -Packaging/Napkins/

Tablecloths 

Agent for Streets & Oak Ice creams 

2010 Christmas Club 
35 Timor Street Coonabarabran 

(COLES Carpark)     Ph: 68422755 

Hours: Mon - Fri 8.30am to 5.30pm 

Sat 9am to 1pm (Retail Sales Only) 

Grace’s  

Uniforms 
 

Shop 3/48 Dalgarno St 
Coonabarabran 

Ph: (02)68421670 
For all your school  

Uniforms 

BOYS & GIRLS 

Summer – Sport 

From Hats to Socks 

Backpacks 
 

xlr8 

promotions 
For all your promotional products 
trophies   coolers 
sports equipment  stickers 
sport/team wear  magnets 
workwear    signs 
corporate wear  business cards 
caps/hats   bags & more 
… 
 

Embroidery, Screen Printing, Padprinting,  
Sublimation 

 

Call Nick or Angela    68423663 

SCHOOL TOWN BUS SERVICE 
FREE school town bus service for all 

Kindergarten, Years 1 & 2 students. 
Other students - conditions apply for free 

travel, this is subject to distance from the 
school. 

For students ineligible for the free bus 
service there is a cost of $1 per day.(ie. 
50c each way)   

For further information contact 
68422783 

HERBALIST 

Catriona Pascoe 

Warrumbungles Holistic 

Health Care 
ATMS Provider#: 19493 

*Herbal Medicine *Iridology 

*Nutrition 
 *Bach Remedies *Hopi Ear 

Candles and Candling 
 

 

Ph:  0428427884 
1 John Street 
COONABARABRAN   

UNIFORM SHOP  

Will be open on Tuesday afternoons between 

 2-3.15pm in Term 4 to coincide with  

Early Birds 

Girls & Boys  

Winter Uniforms! 

Jo Isedale 0449875906 

Cyndi Smith 0429423167 

Coonabarabran  

Physiotherapy 
Matthew Rouse—Physiotherapist B 

App. Sc 

68 Cassilis St Coonabarabran 

Phone/Fax: 02 68 422 881 

Canteen News  

Term 4 
Thur 18th  T Knight 
Fri 19th  S Meier 
Mon 22nd  M Menz 
Tue 23rd  - 
Wed 24th  - 
Thur 25th  - 

Dates for end of term 
Tue 7th Dec   Final Early Birds 

Wed 8th Dec  Farewell Yr 6 Social 
Thurs 9th Dec  High School AwardsNight 

Mon 13th Dec  CPS  Awards Night 

Thur 16th Dec  Staff Dev Day 
Fri 17th Dec   Staff Dev Day  

Ring found in school grounds—please contact 
the office to identify. 


